The Regional Council for the Unrecognized Villages in the Naqab (RCUV)

PRESS RELEASE

11 December 2008
The RCUV Rejects the Goldberg Committee's Recommendations as they did not Recognize Arab Ownership of their Land in the Naqab and did not Suggest any Just Solution

To loud applause from the Israeli media and state claims of a revolution in the issue of land in the Naqab (Negev) and the unrecognized villages, former Supreme Court Justice Eliezer Goldberg presented the recommendations of the Goldberg Committee that he headed to the Minister of Construction and Housing, Zeev Boim, on 11 December 2008.

Following the release of the recommendations, the Regional Council for the Unrecognized Villages in the Naqab (RCUV) called for an urgent meeting of partners and supporters. The meeting concluded that the recommendations do not meet even the minimum demands of the people in the Naqab. The Israeli media portrayed the recommendations as commodities that the Arab Bedouin living in the Naqab can only welcome, since the recommendations describe them as equal citizens and bemoan the oppression they have been subjected to since the establishment of the state. However, these fine words and high-flown sentences lose their meaning on closer inspection. The Goldberg Committee did not recognize Arab ownership of their land in the Naqab and did not suggest any just solution for this issue. Therefore what these recommendations propose is nothing but a ruse to continue the policy adopted by successive Israeli governments since 1948 of confiscating and seizing the land.
Regarding land planning and in particular affording official recognition to the unrecognized villages, the Goldberg Committee's recommendations fail to meet the people's minimum demands, as the conditions put down for recognition in practice render recognition meaningless and make it virtually impossible. The many recommendations for cancelling or freezing home demolitions are no more than lip service, and thousands of homes will still be demolished.
Thus the RCUV together with other human rights and social change organizations categorically reject the Goldberg Committee's recommendations and call on all of our people in the country to reject them and refuse to deal with them. We also request that the government of Israel reject these unjust recommendations and recognize the legitimate rights of Arab Bedouin citizens of Israel living in the Naqab to their land and their villages.

We also urge the following:

1. Recognition of the historical rights of the Arab Bedouin in the Naqab to the ownership of their land;

2. Recognition of all of the unrecognized villages and the drafting of plans for them that meet the needs of their residents and are suited to their way of life;

3. Application of the principle of equality in resource allocation and service provision in all fields of life for the Arab Bedouin in the Naqab.

We therefore affirm that the RCUV will struggle on all levels to abolish these recommendations, as it has done with other such schemes in the past.
The Goldberg Committee's recommendations (Hebrew)
